

Our ref: PP_2015_HAWKE_002_00 (14/20576)

Mr Laurie Mifsud Acting General Manager Hawkesbury City Council PO Box 146 Windsor NSW 2756

Dear Mr Mifsud

Revision of Planning Proposal PP_2015_HAWKE_002_ 00 (Amendment No 14), 1420 Kurmond Road, Kurmond

I am writing in response to your Council's email dated 12 April 2016 requesting endorsement of the minor post exhibition changes to the Planning Proposal PP_2015_HAWKE_002_00, which sought to reconfigure the 4000m² portion of the Lot Size Map, in response to consultation with the NSW Office of Environment and Heritage.

I have noted the alterations to the Lot Size Map for which the Gateway determination was issued on 27 March 2015 and that the alteration was made in response to a submission. The reconfiguration of the 4000m² portion of the Lot Size Map is a minor amendment that will result in a better environmental outcome and is supported by the Department. Council can now proceed to finalise the proposal.

Should you have any further enquiries about this matter, I have arranged for Ms Alicia Hall to assist you. Ms Hall can be contacted on (02) 9860 1587.

11/05/17

Catherine Van Laeren Director, Sydney Region West Planning Services